September 24, 1943. Mrs. Helen M. Kerich, 710 S. Pine Street, Pratt, Kansas. Dear Mrs. Kerich: I acknowledge receipt of your letter of September 23. As coach of varsity basketball, it is almost imperative that I not make any dates during the month of December. I have a date at Salina, which was set for the 15th of November, but I have a conflict there. I am asking if they can take the 22nd. Would it be possible that I could come to your place following that meeting? Or it may be possible they will take the 29th. If they should take that could you take the 30th? Or would an early date in November suit you? I much prefer the earlier date to the later one on account of interference with basketball. Very cordially yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:AH